St Mary and St. Thomas Aquinas Catholic Primary School



Stella Lane, Blaydon, Tyne and Wear NE21 4NE Telephone 0191 414 3116 Fax 0191 414 5087

Head Teacher: Miss E White CBE Diocese of Hexham and Newcastle







13th July 2021

Year 2

Dear Parent,

I am sorry to inform you that we have been advised that there has been a confirmed case of COVID-19 within the Year 2 class bubble. As your child has been in close contact with the affected person, we have no choice but to follow the national guidance which recommends that your child now stays at home and self-isolates, until midnight on Wednesday 21st July.

It is so unfortunate that the class have to isolate during their last week of the school year, but hopefully the children will all be able to access Google Meet at 9.15 a.m. on Wednesday and Thursday and have the opportunity to chat with their friends, along with Mrs. Gourley and Mrs. Humble.

Remote learning will be available for all children on Wednesday and Thursday only this week. If you have lost or forgotten your password or would like some support in accessing Google Classroom, then please don't hesitate to contact Miss Green.

Please be re-assured that whilst the children won't be attending school this week, Mrs. Gourley has already met with Miss Robinson, the new teacher in Year 3 from September, to discuss your child's achievements and progress this year. Miss Robinson has already met and worked with the children.

We will ensure that all the children's books and any of their personal belongings will be labelled, bagged and safely stored. Mrs Gourley is hoping to be able to deliver the children's books to you during the holidays, however if this is not possible, they will be given to the children on their return to school on Tuesday 7th September. We will ensure that they bring home with them their bag of work-books etc. from Year 2.

Please accept our apologies for any inconvenience caused and thank you all for your patience and support.

I hope that you all have an enjoyable summer break and look forward to seeing you all again in September.

Yours sincerely

E. White

2. bulite

Headteacher